
                                      STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

            SELECTMEN   

      MEETING MINUTES APRIL 22, 2024 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Steve Goldsmith and Ron 

Profaizer.  

David Brooks discussed the driveway plan included with his septic plan.  He explained the culvert 

installation with provision for future expansion as well. The Town of Surry received cl# 3993 om the 

amount of $395.00 for building permit # 1672. 

Resent buildingr permit for Leanne Scott.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the state application for Give Peace A Try scheduled for July 13, 2024. 

Town Clerk’s office closed due to computer issues.  

Jay Croteau notarized application for T Bird Mini Mart for Nathan Johnson 144 Rt 12A. 

Received letter from Ylitalo 140 Farm Road requesting road repair.  

Missing dd214 for Veteran’s exemption. The resident will be notified.  

Elizabeth Clark of 50 Village Rd applied for solar exemption. The solar array has not been valued by 

Avitar. The application will be held until next year. Jay Croteau will contact her. Unqualified for elderly 

exemption.  

Jay Croteau worked on tech for town clerk.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept quote for townhall heating system. After reviewing quotes the 

motion was tabled until next week. Decision to not include air conditioning with the system. Steve 

Goldsmith will contact L & G for a requote. 

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes from April 8, 2024. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. 

The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Steve Goldsmith motioned to accept the minutes from April 15, 2024. Ron Profaizer seconded the 

motion. The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Steve Goldsmith will contact Durwin Clark about shimming the Old Walpole Road when the asphalt plant 

opens.  

Jay Croteau  motioned to appoint Ron Profaizer to represent the selectmen to the Planning Board. Steve 

Goldsmith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to the appointment.  



The selectmen reviewed the Planning Board letter recommendations to consult with Gary Kinyon  

regarding the paved road and retention ponds on Cider Mill Road. Ron Profaizer will draft questions 

regarding the letter.  

Ron Profaizer has coordinated a meeting with Terry Clark of Community Power on May 13th 2024 at 7:30 

P.M. in accordance with  the majority vote at Town Meeting. A representative will also need to be 

appointed.  

Ron Profaizer is working on the Fidium high speed with Jeff Mcliver and Brian Link.  

Ron  Profaizer will attend the virtual meeting May 1, 2024 of the NH Municipal Association.  

Ron Profaizer will print a schedule of state forms due at the end of each month.  

 Received Notice of Tax Date Form / copy from Tax Collector for selectmen . 

Steve Goldsmith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to 

adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:30P.M. 

 


